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               Golden Sheaf Spring News – 2022
President’s message: Spring is finally here and a chance to renovate our Chapter’s work as well. The disruptions and cancellations of our many goals and events have taken a toll on us all and should give us an excuse to re-think our Chapter’s mission. Your executive has begun planning a few events to get us started and we hope you can feel comfortable enough to attend. Our visit to the Floral Conservatory and then our Banquet is a good start. It’s time to sow the seed and watch it grow and focus on our future. 
The Chapter executive has also scheduled our annual meeting for September 24 at which time of importance an election of the President and Treasurer (both of whom are not seeking re-election) and 2nd Vice-President will be made. If this chapter is to continue, here is the chance to get involved and speak out on things which can be focused upon to improve interest and support as a club. You joined for a reason so let it be known what more can be done. This Chapter can only be as active and enjoyable as its members make it so your interest and input can make such a difference.
This Covid variance in Regina is not over yet, but together we’ll get through it even if it takes a bit more time. Stay vigilant and be careful.
Noteworthy News;
Sadly two of our members have passed away – George Bursey (Regina SK) and Nola Moore (Weyburn SK). 
Condolences were sent out to Doug Chabot whose father passed away.
Thoughts and best wishes to those who spent time in hospital or suffering with medical issues especially Merv Palka, Bernice Glover, Laird Wilson and John and Sheila Herda.
.NB. Please remember to phone Bernice(306-525-5914)  if you hear of anyone sick or has passed away, so cards or a visit can be arranged. 
Welcome to new member Donna Lutz (Lipton SK) who has joined our Chapter.
Congratulations to George and Sonia Totten on their 55th wedding anniversary.
Data Base: We have lost contact with Daniel Russell (Moose Jaw SK), and  Karen Bochek (Hodgeville SK.)  Anyone know their whereabouts? Let Conway know.
Memberships: Seed money given to us from our National office is conducive to our active (paid up dues) members. Thank you to the 125 that have already responded for 2022. For those who have forgotten, please send your $15 (made payable to Golden Sheaf Chapter) to our Secretary Carol-Ellen Crozier-Smith  302-2536 Parliament Ave. Regina SK  S4S 4H1.. These dues are so instrumental in keeping our Chapter as active as it is. Your support not only entitles you to our quarterly newsletters filled with news including subsidized rates on all our planned activities, but continues your discounted benefits that you can receive from Johnson’s home insurance, Medoc health and travel insurance, GoodLife fitness, Choice Hotel Chain rates and Collette Tours info.
Mark your calendar: keeping our fingers crossed the following is booked
1. April 20  –Social at Floral Conservatory 4th Ave & St. John St.  Regina
2. June 4 – Annual Banquet - read and reply to the enclosed info. Deadline May25
3. September 24 - Annual Meeting
These and other events you’ll be hearing about when it’s permissible to have them.
Regina Floral Conservatory Wednesday April 20 from 11 am -1 pm we will gather for fellowship, coffee and donuts. If you plan on attending we would like to know for ordering purposes so please leave a message 306-586-2704. A little help setting up and making the coffee would also be appreciated with it.
Cost $1 as well as 25 cents in the money pot which you might win.
Heritage Club Scholarship deadline is June 30,2022. Three scholarships have now been raised to $2,000 each and will be awarded to dependent children including adoptive children, stepchildren, grandchildren and wards in legal guardianship of an active member (dues paid members of 2 years) of a Heritage Club Chapter.  Contact holmese@nl.rogers.com for application.
Alzheimer’s Society:  our Chapter again is supporting the Alzheimer’s Society by entering a team “Golden Sheafers” in their walkathon on May 28. Team members Conway Crozier-Smith, Carol-Ellen Crozier-Smith, George Totten and Sharon Palka ask for your support. Donations can be made (payable  Alzheimer’s Society of Saskatchewan) to any team member or supporting the member online www.walkforalzheimers.ca  Alzheimers disease has affected many of our own members as well as friends and neighbours throughout this community. Your donation provides support, education and information to people with dementia as well as their family, friends and caregivers.
 +
Heritage Club website  - www.heritageclub.ca.
Chapter Executive
President – Conway Crozier-Smith –  9–10 Spence St..               Regina Sk  S4S 4H4      306-586-2704

1st Vice –President – vacant

2ndVice-President – vacant

3rd  Vice President – Mervin Palka -105-2311 Windsor Park Rd. Regina Sk. S4V 1S2     306-522-9319

Secretary –Carol-Ellen Crozier-Smith 302-2536 Parliament Ave.Regina Sk. S4S 4H1   306- 585-2318

Treasurer – Elffie Zimmer                Box 693                    Regina Beach Sk. S0G 4C0    306-729-2486

Member at large – George Totten       35 Spiess Bay                    Regina Sk. S4R 7N9    306-545-0089

Past President- Laird Wilson             205-4950 Pasqua St..          Regina Sk.  S4S 7L2   306-543-0739

